Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: August 10, 2010

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie, Rick Valacchi, Kevin Lanahan, Janet Gillespie & Jacke Schram.
1. Communications
a. Minutes from the July 2010 meeting were approved without exception.
b. Communications received: none of note
c. Meetings: 
i. July 19: Bruce attended Borough Council Meeting: Bruce addressed the Council to discuss the following items: 

1. For-Profit Field Requests: All for-profits will go to Council Recreation Committee. Bruce will add language to Field Request Form that will reflect Borough Council Approval.

2. Day Camp is down 4% attendance. Aged out 5th grade larger than incoming Kindergarten class.
3. Concerts/Movies successful and well attended. Ellen shared positive feedback about the improved sound system used for movies.
4. Labor Day planning on par. Bruce & Sgt Libertino will meet to discuss use of Jockey Hollow Business parking area. 

5. Bruce reported that he and Ken O’Brien have decided to close West Field until August 23rd due to heat stress and dryness of fields 

2. Day Camp Updates:

a. Camper enrollment is down 2% over last year. Increased costs in supplies and new charges by schools to use on rainy days, but still profitable
b. No incidents reported. Camp is being run smoothly. Excellent staff.

3. Labor Day Parade:

a. Jacke confirmed MASH bus.
b. No changes in procedure from 2009. 

c. John to confirmed Jim Devine as Knights of Columbus contact. 

d. No additional yellow staff shirts needed. We have 2 dozen left from last two years.
4. Concerts/Movies:

a. Showed “Little Manhattan” on July 28. Good turnout (approx 140). 
b. “Kimon & the Prophets” rained out on Aug 1. Rescheduled to Aug 15.

c. “Robert Murdoch Band” played on Aug 8. Excellent show and weather. Good turnout (approx 200). 
5. Prior Business:

a. Janet reported that fifteen families responded to Bruce’s e-blast about Camelbeach trip. Not enough to sustain the trip. Marcy will contact the fifteen. Will try again next summer. Kevin said it’s a good way to fill the 6th-8th grade void.
b. Bruce received complaints that Bernie DeCristofaro dug up and moved the bases at Pastime Field without permission. Bruce & Ken O’Brien looked into situation and:

i. Ken will have DPW move bases back and 1st to 2nd and 2nd to 3rd base paths now cross the infield grass. May bill Bernie for DPW work/cost to correct fields.

ii. Will try to set up another meeting with Bernie. He was requested to attend July & August meetings and would not come. 

6. New Business:   
a. West Morris Mendham HS soccer team was asked to leave West Field by Mendham Borough Police on August 10. “Field closed” signs were taken off the field and goals unleashed and moved by users. Bruce called Jim Baglin (WMHS Athletic Director) to communicate situation. 
b. Tuesday meetings in September, October and November will be rescheduled for 2nd WEDNESDAY of those months pending Phoenix House availability. September meeting is tentative pending outcomes from Labor Day parade.

Next Meeting: tentatively WEDNESDAY 7:30pm, September 15th, 2010 at the Phoenix House
Subsequent Meeting: WEDNESDAY 7:30pm, October 13th, 2010 at the Phoenix House

